
 
  

WEEK 
EVENTS 
Dear Parent / Carer, 

 

It’s definitely beginning to feel a lot like Christmas! Last 

week ended on a real high with our traditional Junior trip 

to the New Vic Theatre to see ‘Wind In The Willows’ 

whilst our Infant children watched an amazing and very 

funny performance of ‘Cinderella’ in school. 

 

Preparations for continued Christmas celebrations are 

well underway. Please refer to the red letter that went 

home which outlined the key events in our Christmas 

calendar. Reception parents, please note the change to 

the Early Years Nativity which unfortunately needed to be 

rescheduled due to a clash of events. This will now take 

place on Tuesday 18
th
 December at 9:30am. 

 

We took part in the Mobberley Methodist Christmas Tree 

Festival last week. Thank you to all the children in school 

for their Christmas tree decoration creations and a 

special thank you to our Ethos Team and their parents 

who helped in decorating and dismantling the tree. Well 

done to our Christmas Choir who sang so beautifully and 

continue to prepare for performances this coming 

weekend at the school Christmas Fair and Handforth 

Dean shopping centre under the guidance of Mrs Eadie. 

 

Our Y5/6 Netball Squad finished their Autumn Term 

fixtures with a win away at Bexton. Well done to both our 

football and netball teams for their dedication and 

conduct throughout the Autumn Term in the Knutsford 

leagues. 

 

Year 5 have a visit from a mobile planetarium on 

Thursday morning as part of their curriculum studies on 

‘Earth and Stars’. 

 

I am looking forward to seeing as many of you as 

possible at our Christmas Fair at school on Saturday (12-

2pm). My heartfelt thanks go out to our PTA Committee 

who are working tirelessly to plan this Christmas 

celebration and fundraiser on behalf of school. 

 

 

Damien Stenson 
Headteacher 

GOLDEN 
CERTIFICATE

ATTENDANCE 

GOOD TO 

BE GREEN 
VIP 
Values In Practice 

WINNING 
HOUSE 

Reception ~ Bella Denton 

Year 1 - Lacey Lindley-Turnbull 

Year 2 - Theo Thompson 

Year 3 - Rosalie Tarne 

Year 4 - Cormac Jackson 

Year 5 - Callum Hirst 

Year 6 - James Jackson 

All these pupils gave 100% in their studies last 

week. 

Reception ~ 97.63% 

Year 1 - 90.00% 

Year 2 - 93.79% 

Year 3 - 98.00% 

Year 4 - 95.38% 

Year 5 - 95.00% 

Year 6 - 98.85% 

Well done to Reception & Year Six, our Key 

Stage 1 and 2 class attendance winners. 
 

Reception ~ Seth Clayton 

Year 1 - Edith Hobin-Nolan 

Year 2 - Brooke Owens 

Year 3 - Sophia Thomas 

Year 4 - Lucas Pilkington 

Year 5 - Ella O'Donoghue 

Year 6 - Amber Durbin 

All these pupils gave 100% in their studies last 
week. 
 

Our VIP’s this week, proudly wearing the red 

sweatshirts for demonstrating our Christian 

Values, will be: 

Reception ~ Ted Latham (Respect &  Courage)           

Year 1 ~ Oscar Kaberry (Friendship) 

Year 2 ~ Scarlett Maloney (Respect) 

Year 3 ~ Oscar Howarth (Respect) 

Year 4 ~ Olly Rowlinson(Respect) 

Year 5 ~ Maddie Tarne (Courage) 

Year 6 ~ Freya Buckley (Friendship) 

Mallory with 244 House Points 

Wilfrid 237 

Griffin 236 

Green 229 

Well done to Mallory! 

4TH DECEMBER 2018 

TIMES 
TABLES 

Times table certificates have been awarded to 

the following children in Year One: 

~ Ellen Jones (x2) 

~ Martha McCloskey-Brennan (x2) 

Well done! 

 



 

OTHER 
NEWS 
Message from PTA 

It is non uniform day on Friday 7
th
 December in 

lieu of bottle donations for the Bottle Bola for the 

Christmas Fair. 

The Christmas Fair is on Saturday 8
th
 December 

12-2pm at school. See you there! 

 

 

Message from The After 

School Club 

The new after school club is now up and running 

and all the children seem to be enjoying 

themselves. They have had lots of fun activities 

including fruit and marshmallow rockets, den 

making, table football, craft activities and lots of 

drawing (a favorite activity for some of the 

children!). 

We have some fantastic new resources and 

games to play, however, we still don’t have a 

name, so we are launching a competition to find 

a name for our after school club. There will be a 

prize for the winner. 

Over the next few weeks we will be doing lots of 

Christmas craft activities, having movie night and 

a Christmas party……watch this space……date 

to be confirmed. 

If you are interested in your child coming along to 

after school club or have any questions, please 

get in touch with Penny Norbury on 07707 852 

031 or email 

afterschool@mobberley.cheshire.sch.uk  

 

 

Music in School 

As part of our musical education in school all 

Year 6’s have the opportunity to play either  

clarinet, trumpet or trombone under the Wider 

Opportunities program delivered by the Love 

Music Trust. 

We are delighted to congratulate many of our 

Year 6’s who have achieved their bronze award 

by playing ‘Hot Cross Buns’ on their instrument to 

the rest of the class. Well done!  

Our lovely Junior choir sang carols and 
Christmas songs at the Methodist Church 
Christmas Tree Festival on Thursday evening. 
They sang wonderfully, surrounded by over 20 
twinkling community trees and were a credit to 
their parents and the school. Thank you to all 
parents and staff who supported them in this truly 
magical experience. 
 
Mrs Eadie 

 

mailto:afterschool@mobberley.cheshire.sch.uk

